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Ms Amy Watson 
Team Leader 
Metropolitan Project 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 

 

 
Dear Ms Watson 
 
RE: Heritage Division comments on Mixed Use Development at Site 53, Sydney 
Olympic Park (SSD 7033)  
 
I refer to your letter dated 16 October 2015 inviting comments on the above State Significant 
Development application for mixed use development at Site 53, Figtree Drive, Sydney 
Olympic Park.  
 
As delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW, I provide the following comments: 
 
The proposed development is consistent with existing scale of surrounding development and 
located at a substantial distance from the closest SHR listed item, Newington Armament 
Depot and Nature Reserve.  
 
The Historic and Aboriginal Archaeological Assessment provided as part of the EIS 
concludes that the site is considered to have no aboriginal or historic archaeological potential 
or significance.  
 
No further consultation with the Heritage Division is required.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please feel free to contact Nina 
Pollock, Acting Senior Planning Officer, Heritage Division, Office of Environment and 
Heritage, at nina.pollock@environment.nsw.gov.au or 9873 8520. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Manager, Conservation 
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the NSW Heritage Council 
16 November 2015 
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